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At the Finance Committee meeting in April, staff and Aksia will recommend that PSERS invest 
$250 million in the Capula Tail Risk Fund Limited (TRF), Class C shares.  This fund is an actively 
managed portfolio of tail risk hedges across asset classes in developed markets, including 
equities, credit, foreign exchange, and interest rates.  Capula’s stated goal is to deliver protection 
equal to a traditional rolling S&P 500 Index put strategy through a diverse portfolio of actively 
managed tail hedges, readily monetizable, while minimizing carry costs.  Capula has been 
utilizing this strategy in the Capula Global Relative Value (GRV) Fund (a fund we recently 
invested in), and this strategy helped them weather the 2008 crisis.  The genesis of this product is 
from GRV Fund investor requests for Capula to create a stand alone tail risk hedge product.  The 
product was launched March 1, 2010 (Class C shares were launched October 1, 2010).  The TRF 
currently has approximately $1.5 billion in assets under management.  To attest to their ability to 
add value even when the market is increasing, the TRF returned 4.13% since inception through 
March 31, 2011.  Over this same time period, the S&P 500 Index returned 21.39%.  It is this ability 
to control costs and actively manage a portfolio of tail risk hedges that attracted us to this product. 
 
Capula Investment Management was formed in 2005 by former members of JP Morgan’s 
Proprietary Trading Group, led by Yan Huo, CIO.  Capula is a UK registered global investment 
management firm with offices in London, Tokyo, and Connecticut.  They manage approximately 
$9.1 billion as of January 2011 in three separate products.  Capula has had very consistent 
performance since their inception in 2005, strong risk controls, and very good diversification 
characteristics to the existing managers in our absolute return program.   
 
Staffs’ objective for investing in the TRF is to reduce the residual beta exposure within the 
Absolute Return Program.  Our program has a historical correlation with the S&P 500 Index of 
0.42, higher than we desire.  However, while we believe that the correlation is lower today due to 
the addition of managers over the past couple of years, we still believe that residual beta to equity 
and credit markets exist.  Aksia reviewed our program at the end of 2010 and estimated that the 
program’s forward looking beta exposure to credit markets is 0.30 and to equity markets is 0.28.  
We estimate that an investment of $250 million in the TRF will partially mitigate this risk by 
approximately 20%.  Staff is currently exploring additional strategies to help further mitigate beta 
risk. 
 
Included for your review are Aksia’s recommendation, a powerpoint presentation prepared by 
staff, Capula’s presentation, and the resolution recommending an investment in Capula TRF.  
Representatives from Capula will make a presentation to the Finance Committee and will be 
available for any Q & A. 
 
If you have any questions or comments prior to the meeting, please contact me at 717-720-4703. 
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